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SEPTEMBER 
Mon 6 School Closure 
Tues 7 Parent SACE Information evening, 7pm 
Fri 10 SAPSASA tennis & cricket trials, Streaky Bay 
Mon 13 Cricket Blast T20, Ceduna 
Tue 14 SCHOOL PHOTOS 
 Senior School Subject Counselling 
Thurs 16  Yr 10 Outdoor Ed overnight hike 
 Senior School Subject Counselling 
Fri 17 Yr 10 Outdoor Ed overnight hike 
Mon 20 ς Fri 24 Yr 10 & 11 Work Experience 
Mon 20 Parent/Teacher Interviews, 4.30-7.30pm 
Tue 21 Parent/Teacher Interviews, 3.00 -6.00pm 
Fri 24 Last day of Term 3, 2.05pm dismissal 
OCTOBER 
Mon 11  First day of Term 4 

 

 
 

Hello Everyone, 
 
Book Week 
This week is Book Week, during this 
time schools and public libraries 
celebrate books and Australian 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀǳǘƘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƭƭǳǎǘǊŀǘƻǊǎΦ  
The Library has hosted lots of book 

week activities this week, the highlight so far has been 
the R-8 students dress up day on Wednesday to the 
theme of Old Worlds, New Worlds, Other Worlds. The 
ƴŜǿ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ ŎƻǳǊǘȅŀǊŘ ǿŀǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊŀŘŜ ŜŀŎƘ ŎƭŀǎǎΩǎ 
dressed up students, which featured some very creative 
and effective costumes, they were fantastic and created 
lots of interest and amusement for all ς well done to our 
students and parents for all the effort that was put into 
the brilliant costumes. Many thanks to Mrs Elliott and 
the library staff, along with all the R-8 classes for helping 
celebrate Book Week 2021.  
 
Parent Engagement Survey 
¢ƘŜ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΩǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ tŀǊŜƴǘ 9ƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ 
survey is about to close on Sunday 29 August. The survey 
provides our school and the Department with valuable 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǿŜƭƭΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ 
ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ǊŜŀƭƭy important to parents. The 
survey is open to parents and caregivers of school-aged 
children and the survey results help the school with our 
improvement planning and to report on parent opinions.  

In our annual report Parents were sent an individual link 
to the survey by the Department on August 2 via an 
email invite. Personal information and the identity of 
participants (and their children) will remain anonymous. 
The Department will use the feedback to help achieve 
our goal of world-class education in South Australia. 
 
Adolescent mental health and wellbeing 
On Tuesday and Wednesday of this week, the national 
youth mental health organisation, Headspace, 
conducted mental health workshops with our Middle 
School and Senior School classes. Workshop topics 
includŜŘ ά[ŜǘΩǎ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘέΣ ά{ǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ {ǘǊƻƴƎΥ .ǳƭƭȅƛƴƎ 
ŀƴŘ aŜƴǘŀƭ IŜŀƭǘƘέ ŀƴŘ ά[ƻƻƪƛƴƎ !ŦǘŜǊ ¸ƻǳǊ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ς 
bƻǘƛŎŜΣ !ǎƪΣ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘέΦ ! ƎƻƻŘ ǎƛȊŜŘ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ 
also took the opportunity to attend a parent workshop 
on Tuesday night which covered many of the topics 
delivered to the students along with how to support and 
have conversations about mental health with our young 
people. It was great to again see John Harris, a past 
Streaky Bay Youth Worker, who facilitated all the 
Headspace workshops. Many thanks to Mischa Karp for 
organising the Headspace workshops for both students 
and parents.  
 
School Grounds after hours 
It is important to highlight that it against the law to be 
on school grounds after hours without permission to do 
so. It is also important to emphasise that it becomes a 
serious offence to be on school grounds between the 
hours of midnight and 6am. In respect to these laws, I 
am asking parents to ensure that our children are aware 
of these laws and for them to avoid coming onto the 
school grounds after hours.  
 
Student Free Day 
[ŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŦǊŜŜ Řŀȅ ǿŀǎ ƘƛƎƘƭȅ ǾŀƭǳŜŘ ōȅ 
the staff, who spent time continuing to develop their 
understanding of teaching writing whilst also extending 
their knowledge of the Australian Curriculum and new 
South Australian Curriculum resources. Staff 
participated in vocabulary development workshops 
conducted by our Explicit Instruction coach, Jessica 
Colleu Terredas. Staff also received support from our 
Portfolio Curriculum Lead, Leonie Shelley, and Portfolio 
Principal Consultant, Teleah Wilson.   
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School Closure 
A reminder that the School will be closed for our annual 
school closure on Monday 6 of September.  

 Regards, 
Chris Roberts,  

Principal 
 
 

PARENT & COMMUNITY ACCESS 

TO THE SCHOOL  
A reminder that classrooms, school buildings and the 
grounds are not accessible to parents & community 
members. You can enter the front office if you need to 
drop off student/school requirements or use the click 
and collect library offer. The School Community Library 
is closed to all parents and community members. Please 
remember to wear a mask and be COVID safe and social 
distance if you do enter the front office. 
 

STUDENT ABSENCES  
If your child/children are absent from school it is an 
Education Department requirement to have 
parent/guardians provide the school with a reason unless 
a student exemption form has been granted prior to the 
absence. It would be appreciated if parent/guardians 
could notify the school by either phone or make a note in 
the diary, to reduce the calls being made each day 
regarding student absences. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PARENT ENGAGEMENT SURVEY  
Reminder: Parents & caregivers were sent an individual 
survey link to the 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΩǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŀǊȅ tŀǊŜƴǘ 
Engagement Survey. The Parent Engagement Survey 
measures the level of engagement parents/caregivers 
ƘŀǾŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ 
understand; what we are doing well, where we can 
improve and what is important to parents/caregivers. 
The survey is open from Monday 2 August to Sunday 29 
August. 

   

Vacancy - Vacation Care Director   
A written application is invited from all eligible persons, for 
the position of: 
 

VACATION CARE DIRECTOR: Level 6.1 
Streaky Bay Area School 

 

Commencement date: ASAP/once all requirements are met. 
Ready for a Term 3 Vacation Recreation Program (27/9/21 ς 
8/10/21). 
Applications should address the person specification and 
include the names of two referees. Job and Person 
Specifications are available from Annie Picken at Streaky Bay 
Area School. 
 

Please provide a copy of the application marked 
Ψ/ƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘƛŀƭΩ to arrive no later than 5pm, Friday 27 August 
2021 to: 

Mr Chris Roberts 
Streaky Bay Area School 
109 Wells Street 
STREAKY BAY  SA  5680 
Ph: 86261202 

 

URGENT ς SCHOOL CLEANER WANTED 
 

Monday to Friday, 10am ς 1pm 
 

We are currently seeking a cleaner to do the 
Monday to Friday, 10am - 1pm sanitisation clean.   
 
This modified role involves the wiping down of 
surfaces such as door handles, light switches and 
table surfaces. Employment will be through the 
Millennium Cleaning Company with training and 
uniform provided. Pay rates as per 2010 Cleaning 
Service Award. 
 
For more information please contact: 
¢ƛƳ hΩwŜƛƭƭȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴ уснсмнлн ƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭΥ 
tim.oreilly419@schools.sa.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:tim.oreilly419@schools.sa.edu.au


Streaky Bay Area School Newsletter    Thursday, 26 August 2021 

ROWAN RAMSEY COMMUNITY 

EDUCATION AWARD  
The Rowan Ramsey Community Education Award 
acknowledges someone within our community who has 
been doing extra things to support our school. It can be 
a community member, parent, staff member or even a 
student. The nomination form is attached later in the 
newsletter. 
 

KONNECTIVE APP  
You can now submit your child's absence via Konnective. 
Go to Menu > Tools & Resources in Konnective and 
complete the Absence Notification form. This will 
immediately notify the school. 

STUDENT ILLNESS  
We have appreciated parents keeping their unwell 
students at home until they are well enough to return to 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ !ǎ ǇŜǊ {! IŜŀƭǘƘΩǎ ŀŘǾƛŎŜΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǎǘǊƻƴƎƭȅ 
encouraging parents to keep their children home from 
school if they are unwell to limit the chance of infection 
in others.  
 

BUS DRIVER POSITION  
STREAKY BAY AREA SCHOOL  

Piednippie/Perlubie Bus Route. For more information 
and Job and Person Specification please contact the 
school on 86261202. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SENIOR SCHOOL NEWS 
The Year 11 and 12 Outdoor Education camp was held last week in the Gawler Ranges. These camps take a lot of 
organising and preparation and I would like to thank Ross McTaggart and Lily Legovini for not only planning the camp 
(along with Jaykie Bull), but for accompanying the students.  
 
Subject counselling for 2022 will be held in Week 9 on Tuesday 14 September and Thursday 16 September. Prior to this, 
we invite year 9 ς 11 parents to attend a SACE parent evening at the school in Week 8 on Tuesday 7 September at 7pm 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ мм ǊƻƻƳΦ ¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǘƘŜ {ŜƴƛƻǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƘŀƴŘōƻƻƪ ǎƻƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ 
interview. We encourage you to read the handbook prior to subject counselling and discuss with your child their options 
for subjects. Although I encourage you to attend the subject counselling, I understand many parents work and this may 
ōŜ ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘΦ Lƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŎŀǎŜΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ƪƴƻǿ 
prior to the day. 
 
Year 10 mock interviews will be held at the school on Monday 13 September. We expect all students to dress 
appropriately for the interview (not school clothes). You can help your child prepare for this experience by practicing 
questions with them to further develop their skills as this a nerve-racking experience for most. 
Work experience for year 10 and 11 students is in the last week of this term. You will have received a letter and booklet 
about this from Mischa Karp that informs you about the program. I encourage you to support your child by helping them 
decide where to complete their work experience. If you are having any difficulties with this, please contact Mischa or 
myself. 

Kind regards, 
Karen Box 

Senior School Coordinator 

 
 

Due to COVID restrictions the library is closed to the public until further notice. 
Our call and collect service is available now.  

Books can be dropped off and collected from the Front Office of the school. 
Masks must be worn when entering the building. Contact-less home delivery is available. 

Our free online services are always open, including Libby and BorrowBox  
(Get more information about free access from the library). 

 

Please call our helpful library staff 86261492.  
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MIDDLE SCHOOL NEWS 
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Sometimes it feels as though documents regarding our 
personal finances are written in another language. Think of 
the first payslip you ever received or tax returns and bank 
statements. On top of the Australian Curriculum 
requirements, Year 9Ωs continued financial literacy learning 
through the ESSI Financial literacy website (Earn, Spend, 
Save, Invest).  
This particular fortnight they have been involved in a 
nationwide competition based on their performance of a 
financial simulation. This simulation takes them through 
the first 26 weeks as a school leaver; opening bank 
transaction and savings accounts, applying for jobs, sifting 
through scam emails and prioritising bill payments. They 
also sit quizzes based on articles mimicking financial review 
magazines. 
Top prize nationwide is $1500 for both the student and 
their school, with second and third prizes also available. 
²ƘŜǘƘŜǊ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ άǿƛƴƴŜǊǎέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ƻǊ ƴƻǘΣ ǘƘŜ 
students have surely gained some non-threatening 
ŜȄǇŜǊƛƳŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ŦƛƴŀƴŎŜǎΧ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ƭosing anything. 
For more information visit: Financial Basics Foundation | 
Financial Literacy Teaching Resources   Competition closes 
Friday, 27 August. 

Which One Does Not Belongé 

ñGraphsò 

Explain your answer to 

someone. Could there be another 

answer? 

Recommended: YouTube Channel: FuseSchool - Global Education 

- YouTube  

Why do just Algebra, when you can do QUOTES and ALGEBRA? 
 

Year 8Ωs extended their knowledge of finding patterns in matchsticks, images and shapes to dollars, and cents and 

costings. They were exposed to Tables of Values early on, where one variable is dependent on another. They found 

patterns and wrote these as algebraic rules. Beyond this, some students were then able to imagine they were running 

a landscaping business and investigate whether a table of costings was an efficient method of quoting, or were they 

time savers by applying algebraic rules? It ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŀƭƭ Ƨǳǎǘ ΩŦǳƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΩ ǘƘŜȅ ǘƘŜƴ ŎƻƳǇƻǎŜŘ ŜǾŀƭǳŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƴȅ 

modifications that were necessary along the way. We have some budding young business men and women in our 

future! 

https://www.financialbasics.org.au/
https://www.financialbasics.org.au/
https://www.youtube.com/c/fuseschool
https://www.youtube.com/c/fuseschool
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Books play such an important role in our lives. We can learn so much about ourselves and the world around us from 

reading. Book characters can encourage us to be brave, remind us to be kind and keep us company when we need it 

most.  

 

It was exciting to seŜ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ ŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ ǳǇ ŀǎ ŀ ōƻƻƪ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊŀŘŜΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ 

way to get us thinking and talking about books. Thank you to families for dressing their student for the parade and 

contributing to the success of our 2021 Book Character Parade. Only a few photos have been included in the 

newsletter, but there are many more for you to see next time you are in the library.  
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Students across the school participated in book week related activities during lunch time, including a popular 

colouring competition and an opportunity to be photographed with the green screen background. Classes spent time 

ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƘƻǊǘƭƛǎǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ .ƻƻƪ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻŦ !ǳǎtralia Book Week 

awards, and many students added to their TBR (to be read) list.

Can you spot these book characters? 
 

Jessie from Toy Story 
Ms  Trunchball 

Wally 
Dracula 

Cruella de Vil 
Maxi the Lifeguard 

Matilda 
Princess Leia 

Sulley 
Anthony McDonald-Tipungwuti 
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-------------" ----------------------------------------------" -------------------------------------------" -------------------- 

 
Please hand in to the front office by Monday 20 September 

 
ROWAN RAMSEY MP SCHOOL COMMUNITY AWARD NOMINATION FORM 

 
L ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜ ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΦ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ нлнм wƻǿŀƴ wŀƳǎŜȅ 
Community Education Award.    They have contributed to the school by:  
ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΧΧ
ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦ
.........................................................................................................................................................
......................................................................................................................................................... 
ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 
ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 
 
b!a9Υ     ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ      
 {LDb!¢¦w9Υ ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 
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COMMUNITY NEWS  

AND EVENTS 
 

MINNIPA AGRICULTURAL CENTRE FIELD DAY
WEDNESDAY 15 September 2021 

/ƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ aƛƴƴƛǇŀ !Ǝ /ŜƴǘǊŜ 
Broad-acre crop varieties and research field trials 

Expert speakers delivering the latest information on 
Herbicide residues     Dryland legume pasture systems 

  NVT wheat and barley    Calcareous soils 
Management of early sown crops  Improving lamb survival 
Pulses & vetch     Ag-Tech ς variable rates 
Herbicide resistance    Sandy soils 

Barley grass management strategies 
Time: 9am to 5pm (Registration from 8.30am) 

Location Minnipa: Agricultural Centre, 226 McKenzie Rd, Minnipa SA 
RSVP Essential (limited numbers due to COVID): Phone 8680 6200 or email Leala.hoffmann@sa.gov.au 

Limited catering available. Bring your own if possible. 
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